
 

 

 

 

     

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

  
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Polite request: please avoid collecting your children early from school  

during lunch time (for appointments etc.). Where possible, appointments  

should be made for outside school hours to avoid loss of learning. 
 

The lunch times are as follows: 

Reception: 11:30-12:30pm 

Year 1, 2: 11:50-12:50pm 

Year 3, 4, 5 & 6: 12:20-1:20pm 
 

If you need to collect your children, please do so before or after the relevant lunch time period.  

Also, if you know your child will be collected by a different adult at the end of the day, please notify your child's class teacher first 

thing in the morning at drop off. This will help avoid disruption to learning time when passing messages to classes over the course of 

the day. If this is not possible, please call the office as early as possible, to avoid an influx of calls just before the end of the day.  

 

Thank you 
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Attendance for week beginning 4th December 2023 

Ash 88.70% 

Birch 92.50% 

Oak   92.50% 

 1B 85.93%           

 1G 95.00%            

 1S 91.25%           

 2C 94.14%           

 2F 93.46%           

 2G 90.37%          

 3F 93.93%              

 3G 96.00%              

 3H 96.43%             

 4A 96.67%             

 4L 90.38%             

 4T 96.92%            

 5G 94.81%             

 5H 94.07%   

 5W 96.30%             

 

 6C 91.20% 

 6D 96.00% 

 6F 96.96% 

 

Well done to 1G, 3G, 3H, 4A, 4T, 5W, 6D and 6F with attendance above 95%. 
Overall attendance since September 2023: 94.08% 

 

 

School Street Consultation 
A great announcement to start this week’s newsletter: after many years of 
school run related concerns, Salisbury Road is finally being considered to 
become a ‘School Street’. This will come as welcome news to the local 
residents in our road as well as families and staff who run the daily gauntlet 
of poorly parked and manoeuvring vehicles (see pages 7 and 8). 
 
You can make a representation or objection in any of the following ways:  
• via the survey at Prince of Wales School Streets - Statutory Consultation  
• by email to journeysandplaces@enfield.gov.uk, or  
• in writing to Journeys and Places, Enfield Council, Silver Street, Enfield, 

EN13XA 
 

Christmas Hampers 
Thanks to the Enfield Household Support 
Grant, we have been able to purchase 35 
Christmas hampers for families in our school 
community. 

 

https://letstalk.enfield.gov.uk/schoolstreets/surveys/chesterfield-latymer-princeofwales


 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2023/2024 – upcoming dates 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

December  Cardless Christmas & Food Bank Donations 

Tue 12th Dec Y1 Year 1 Nativity 9:15am – Round Hall 

Wed 13th Dec Y1 Year 1 Nativity 9:15am – Round Hall 

Thu 14th Dec Y1-6 
End of Term Certificate Assemblies - Square Hall 

9am Years 4 to 6; 10am Years 1 to 3 

Fri 15th Dec Y2 Year 2 Christmas Singing 2:45pm – Round Hall 

Mon 18th Dec 
EYFS/KS1 

all 

Santa visit 

Christmas Parties pm 

Tue 19th Dec 

 

All 

KS2 

Nursery 

Christmas Dinner 

Talent Show 

Final Day of the term 

Wed 20th Dec R-Y6 End of term – finish at 1:30pm 

21/12/23 – 

05/01/24 
all Christmas Holidays 

Mon 8th Jan 24 all Inset Day – school closed 

Tue 9th Jan 24 all Start Spring Term 

 

All the parent cafés have 

been well attended and 

enjoyed by all.  

Just one more to go: 

 
AM session - 10.30am  

PM session - 2.20pm 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In December we focus on 

 
These pupils received a certificate this week: 

 

Kamal 1B, Orhan 1G, Jonas 1S, Sarya 2C, Hunkar 2F, Rayan 2G, Jenson 3F, Tahani 3H, Ochuwa 3W, Skylar 4A, 

Rome 4L, Jayden 4T, Elif 5G, Valentina 5H, Covenant 5W, Lara 6C, Philomena 6D, Maija 6F 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Miss Topalova set all children the challenge to write a message of appreciation this week; one class would 

win a special prize. This is the Appreciation cake that 4T baked for the winner of this challenge. 

Due to ‘conflict of interest’, which we discussed as a class and agreed it was fair that 4T is not taking part 

in the final part of the challenge. We worked together to choose which class should win the prize. We were 

fortunate to be able to read through over 150 Thank You messages from children across our school. 

Reading all these words of kindness was an incredibly rewarding experience.  

Some messages were read out in today’s assemblies.  

Congratulations to class 6D who won the cake. 



 

 

 

 

Geography fieldwork  
This term, the children in Year 3 have been 

learning about mountains and hills in geography 

lessons.  We have been learning about features 

of mountains and where the mountain ranges 

are located around the world. 

 

In geography, we always look to support learning in our local 

area.  We may not have the Himalayas on our doorstep but 

we do have a hill.  The children walked through Gunpowder 

Park to the viewpoint.  Here the children could look south 

towards the reservoirs and London on the horizon. 

 

While we were there, we also used geographical skills to collect data on types of litter and 

made a bar graph with the information that we found. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A big well done to the children who braved the elements, wrapped up warm and explored the 

local area.  



 

 

 

 

 

Turkish club for children  

 

Cocuklarinizin turkce 

ogrenmelerini ve ya turkcelerini 

gelistirmelerini istiyorsaniz Aralik 

ayinin 15ine kadar sinif 

ogretmenlerine isimlerinizi 

bildiriniz. Kurslarin hangi gun ve 

saatte olacagi sonradan 

bilgilendirilecektir 

 

Turkce kurslarimiz ucretsiz olup Turkiye Cumhuriyeti Konsoloslugu 

tarafindan gorevlendirilen egitimciler tarafindan verilecektir.  

 

Would you like your child to learn or improve their Turkish language 

skills? You can sign up for our Turkish lessons. The lessons will be taught 

after school by a Turkish teacher from the Turkish Embassy.   

 

The time and days will depend on the number of children that sign 

up for the club.  If you are interested, please inform your child’s class 

teacher by Friday 15th December.   

 

Thank you 

 

Mrs Kurt  
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

journeysandplaces@enfield.gov.uk 

School Streets | Let's Talk Enfield 

Accessibility Statement | Let's Talk Enfield 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Twitter @pow_primary                                                    Instagram pow_primary                                                                       

                                                                

mailto:journeysandplaces@enfield.gov.uk
https://letstalk.enfield.gov.uk/schoolstreets
https://letstalk.enfield.gov.uk/accessibility
https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=
file:///D:/Prince%20of%20Wales/Newsletters/Newsletter%202022-2023/March%202023/Instagram%20pow_primary


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Click here to take the survey 

We have had an amazing response from nursery, primary and secondary schools across England and as a result I’ve decided to 
extend the closing date to Friday 19th January 2024 to allow even more children the chance to have their say. 

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/the_big_ambition/
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/the_big_ambition/
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/the_big_ambition/
https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/the-big-ambition/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The session will include: 

• Meeting some of the EASA team  

• Finding out how EASA supports educational settings and autistic 

children and their families 

• Finding out how to access the EASA website and supporting resources  

• Learning more about the Autism Education Trust (AET) Eight Good 

Autism Principles (GAP) Principles, which guide the development of good 

autism practice when working with autistic children and their families 

• Time to ask questions 
 

Date: Friday 2nd February 2024 

Time: 8.45 to 9.45am 

Location Community Room 

 

This is an open invitation for all parents/carers to come 

and find out more about the  

Enfield Advisory Service for Autism EASA 
 

© Enfield Advisory Service for Autism  


